MPH Report: November 2018

GrAPEs coordinator hired!  As on November 5th, we welcomed Ms. Marina Rust, our very long awaited GrAPEs Coordinator.  Marina will be handling all aspects of GrAPEs, as well as coordinating our social media and assisting with student recruitment and retention.  

Instructor position approved. The failed visiting assistant was re-classified to an instructor position. Once hired, we will hopefully be able to free up faculty time a little to offer graduate electives beyond those that Darlene teaches and those required by our certificates.  Grace and I have identified three candidates to interview via SKYPE. Please plan to attend these interviews; dates TBD.

Adjunct position approved for PH 576.  Some of you may remember Nelson Atehortua, who completed his MPH with us many years ago.  He’s been hired to teach PH 576 during the spring.  There are discussions underway to potentially have him teach PH 583 online in the summer, as Greg is not sure he’ll be able to teach it.  

K-PHAST.  We had 10 students attend the K-PHAST training on 11/2.  We’re looking in to doing a table-top exercise with KDPH in the spring.

[bookmark: _GoBack]CEPH annual report.  Our annual report to CEPH is due December 7th.  I’m in the process of computing our six year graduation rate and gathering information on graduates.

CEPH compliance report, redux.  We have to re-submit portions of the MPH competency assessments by January 9th.  I’ve not had the time to work on it much, and thus may be reaching out to some of you for information once I do.  

Faculty Annual Report.  Thanks to those of you who turned in your FAR; those of you who have not, please do so before the end of the semester.  I’ll be asking for your feedback during the meeting.  In the future, this report will be due by the end of spring semester, to include in our annual report.

CAPE. All programs and certificates are required to submit comprehensive assessments. Fun times to be had by all coordinators, and by Gretchen and Collin, who were appointed to review.

Advising. The Graduate School held two meetings recently and I learned a few things that I did not know.  And, I learned that I was mistaken about a few things, namely regarding transfers.  I put together an instruction sheet, and have sent it to the Grad School to ensure everything is correct. Once vetted, I’ll send it out to those of you who advise graduate students.



